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Sandown Heritage Commission
Minutes
10 December 2020

Date: 10 December 2020

Place: Sandown Town Hall

Members Present: Pamela Gaudreau — Commission Chair, Peter Koester - Clerk, Sierra Dolce (via
Uber Conference), Fran Rosenau, Paul Wentzel (via Uber Conference).

Guests: Lynne Blaisdell, Tom Elmore (via Uber Conference).

. Members Absent: Sue Dupouy — Vice Chair, Selectman Representative Jonathan Goldman.

. Meeting was opened at 7:05pm by Chair Pamela Gaudreau, after which the Commission Members
. present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

. Mrs. Rosenau noted Lie 25 of the November 2020 Commission Minutes needed to be changed to
. reflect $14.37 vice $14.76.
. Mrs. Rosenau made a motion to accept the November 2020 Commission Meeting minutes as

amended. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Gaudreau. So voted by the Commission.

. Correspondence: None.

. Events: Mrs. Gaudreau presented a background presentation on Tom Elmore’s LIDAR capabilities
. and proposal to the Commission.

. Mrs. Rosenau informed the Commissioned she had spoken with Richard Holms, author and rights-

. holder of “The View from Meetinghouse Hill” regarding the reprinting of a new edition of his book. Mr.
. Holmes agreed that a $25 retail price for a new edition was reasonable and that he traditionally

. receives 8% per copy.

- Mrs. Rosenau made a motion to expend up to $700 to format and print 10 copies of a new 3t

. edition of “The View from Meetinghouse Hill” to be sold by the Commission. Motion was seconded by
. Mr. Koester.

- Mrs. Gaudreau asked if other publishing companies had been looked into that might be

. able to provide set-up and copies of the book for a cheaper price. Mrs. Rosenau replied she would
. look into what was available and agreed that if it could be done for less, her motion authorized up to
. $700.

- So voted by the Commission.

. Commission Guest Lynne Blaisdell informed the commission that citizens of the town have expressed
. interest in purchasing quits similar to the one hanging in the Selectmen’s Board Office for several
. decades and suggested perhaps new updated quits could be commissioned for sale.

. Mr. Wentzel provided the Commission with an update on his online meeting with a local Abenaki tribal
. genealogist and proposed a future Zoom meeting between the Commission and tribal representatives
. to arrange for educational events.

. Other Business: Mrs. Rosenau informed the Commission that the new metal roof installation on the

Red Barn is complete. A new cupola is being built as part of an Eagle Scout project and will be in-
stalled in the spring or summer 2021.

The January 2021 meeting is scheduled for Thursday, 7 January 2021 at 7:00pm in Town Hall.

Seeing no other business, a motion was made by Mrs. Rosenau to adjourn the meeting. Motion
was seconded by Mrs. Gaudreau. All approved and the meeting was adjourned at 8:06pm.



Respectfully Submitted,
Peter J. Koester



